

Telephone

+44 (0)141 630 5000

Fax

+44(0)141 630 5001

Emai

info@glasgowkelvin.ac.uk

www.glasgowkelvin.ac.uk

Glasgow Kelvin College Springburn Campus 123 Flemington Street Glasgow G21 4TD

The Board of Management of Glasgow Kelvin College is a Scottish Registered Charity, Registration no. SCO21207

LC: 1551217

21 December 2017

request-448948-7a51d867@whatdotheyknow.com

Ms Karen MacLean

Dear Ms MacLean

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act (2002).

## You asked:

- How many students have you enrolled in your college in the following academic years, in the knowledge that they were listed on the Sex Offenders Register at that time? 2015-16
  - 2016-17
  - 2017-18 (to date)
- 2. How many of these students were subject to a MAPPA plan or similar conditions?
- 3. How many of these students failed to adhere to the conditions applied?
- 4. How many of these students attained the qualification they were seeking?

## We now respond:

Unfortunately the College does not record this information as part of the current enrolment procedure resulting in us being unable to provide you with the requested information.

However, a number of our courses allow the opportunity for students to undertake a work placement. Where this work placement may involve contact with children or vulnerable adults, the College assists students in an application to the Protection of Vulnerable Groups Scheme (PVG). If, for any reason, an application is returned with an unsatisfactory status, the student is alerted and advised to contact the Curriculum Manager for their programme. The Curriculum Manager is then responsible for deciding on an appropriate course of action.

Should you be unhappy with the College's response you are entitled to seek a review of the response. To seek a review, you should apply, in writing, to Alan Sherry, Principal, stating the grounds for seeking a review.

I also wish to advise you that the Scottish Information Commissioner has launched a new online appeals service via their website – the link is as follows:

www.itspublicknowledge.info/appeal.

Other contact information for the Scottish Information Commissioner is listed below:







Tel: 01334 464610

Email: <a href="mailto:enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info">enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info</a>

Thank you for your interest in the College.

Yours sincerely



Lisa Clark

Director of Corporate Services



